
Dear Overleigh Family, 

 

Happy New Year! It is lovely to have everyone back after the Christmas break and we 

hope that the festive season went well for you and your family.  

 

Unfortunately, for Miss Drew the holiday period did not quite end as ex-

pected. While out working the lovely Ziggy, Miss Drew slipped and broke 

her arm as she made contact with the ground. Thanks to Ziggy’s excel-

lent behaviour, she was able to return to safety and get the appropriate 

treatment. She has been informed to rest by the doctor for the first full 

week back. Miss Drew apologises for any inconvenience caused by her 

absence and was really sad not to be able to welcome everyone back to-

day. She would like to pass on her best wishes to everyone for 2024. 

 

Special Days 

On Thursday, we began the term with a day focused on our 

value for this term – Justice. Mr Mander and Miss Noakes 

then coordinated an Art and DT focus day for the whole 

school on Friday. Later in the newsletter, you can see some 

examples of the work achieved on Thursday. Miss Noakes is 

going to collate the art and create a whole school display 

which we will share with you on completion. It was a pleas-

ure to see the interest and the enthusiasm of children in contributing and learning on 

these special days.  

 

Uniform  

Please ensure your child is wearing black school shoes NOT black trainers or patterned 

shoes/trainers to school. Shoulder length or longer hair should be tied back, preferably 

with red hair slides / bobbles. Miss Drew usually has a spare supply of bobbles in her 

office so please come and ask if you need one.   

Earrings can ONLY be 1 set of studs – no hoops or dangly earrings are permitted. 

Please ensure your child has the correct type of earrings and can remove them, by 

themselves, for PE. 

Please check that your child has appropriate PE kit in school. This was wavering a little 

towards the end of last term with a number of children claiming that they had no kit in 

school at all. Swimming will continue this term for our Year 6 children on a Thursday. 

 

Happy Birthday 

Massive thanks from Mr Flynn for all the well wishers on a 

very special birthday. He was overwhelmed by the kind greet-

ings he received from children, parents and school staff. It 

was delightful to see the response and it was a clear acknowl-

edgement of the affection that is held for him. Mr Flynn is 

one of those people who just gives so much time and effort 

in supporting and arranging wonderful opportunities for chil-

dren and staff throughout the academic year, so it was amaz-



ing for him to feel how much he is appreciated by the Overleigh staff. Congratulations 

and we hope you have a brilliant birthday celebration on Saturday. 

 

Class Assemblies 

There will be regular class assemblies on a Tuesday afternoon 

throughout the Spring and Summer Terms. The envisaged list of 

dates is on the following page. You will be notified if any of 

these need to change. The classes not listed so far will have 

their class assemblies in the Summer Term and a list of dates 

will follow. The children and staff look forward to welcoming 

you in to share in their learning through these assemblies. 

 

 

PTA Events 

The PTA are busy working on events for the next couple of 

terms. Hopefully, they will have finalised the movie night by 

the time the newsletter goes out tonight and we will have 

more details attached later, if not then we will send the details 

out as soon as they have managed to confirm. Thank you to 

all the PTA for the amazing job they do in organising lovely 

events, raising funds and using them to support the school in 

so many ways. 

 

 

Attendance and Punctuality 

Thank you to all those parents who have made a special effort 

to maintain or enhance their attendance and punctuality 

throughout the Autumn Term at school. Please continue to 

work hard on this during the cold January and February morn-

ings to ensure that this continues to improve and that children 

are in class and prepared for the school day alongside their peers. 

 

Key Dates: 

1
st
 – 2

nd
 February   Mathematics & Computing Theme Days 

Friday 16
th
 February  Last Day of Half Term – usual 3.20pm Finish 

Monday 26
th
 February  First Day of Half Term – Values Day - Friendship 

 

Class Assembly Dates: All at 2.30pm (unless stated) in the main school hall. 

Tuesday 16th January:-  Y6 Finale 

Tuesday 23rd January:-  Y6 Heptatonic 

Tuesday 30th January:-  Y6 Joyeux 

Tuesday 6th February:-  Y5 Allegro  

Tuesday 13th February:-  Y5 Pizzicato  

Tuesday 5th March:-   Y4 Maestoso 



Tuesday 12th March:-   Y4 Note  

Tuesday 19th March:-   Y3 Harmony  

Tuesday 26th March:-   Y3 Maestro  

 

Best wishes for a happy, healthy 2024,  

Mr Colin Longworth 



Our Team:- 

Mert            Matty 

Charlie    Bassett 

Ben              Cem 

Adam          Bertie 

Riley 

 

Book Club children enjoyed a 'Bookmas' 

event in the week before Christmas, where 

each child brought in a favourite book, which 

was wrapped up to share together.  

Our lunch time clubs are all getting back un-

der way again next week. We look forward to 

seeing the children continue to enjoy these 

extra-curricular opportunities. 

Afterschool clubs are available to book via Scopay running from 3.20 to 4.20. 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday 

Year 1 Year 2 Years 3/4 Years 5/6 

Multi-sports Multi-sports Gymnastics Dodgeball 





 

 

 

Tuesday Wednesday Thursday  

Reception Minim 

Reception Crochet 

Year 5 Pizzicato 

Year 1 High Notes 

Year 3 Maestro 

Nursery Quavers 

Year 3 Harmony 
Morning 

Year 5 Allegro Year 2 Glissando Year 2 Melody Afternoon 

Spring 1 Timetable 

Happy New Year everyone! 

We start a new year and a new term full of forest school sessions. Please 

check the time table below to see when your child has their forest school  

sessions. If your child’s class hasn’t got forest school this term, don’t worry, 

they will have their sessions later in the year! 

Although we call this first term back ‘Spring Term’, we are very much still in 

winter! So please check the weather forecast the day before your child has 

forest school and send in appropriate layers if needed! If you want some 

more information about layering up, please check the following website: 

https://muddyfaces.co.uk/outdoor-hub/outdoor-clothing/layering-explained 

I’ve been out to check our forest school area this morning 

and, although some grass has grown back over the two 

week break, it is still very muddy with lots of puddles. 

Please send your child’s ‘forest school’/old clothes and 

wellies back into school at the beginning of next week 

ready for that week’s sessions! Also, don’t forget a pair of 

spare socks each week! Especially if you know your child 

likes to jump in puddles! 

Between 26-28 January the annual Big Garden Birdwatch takes place.  

You can sign up now to take part as a family by following the following website: 

https://rspb.org.uk/whats-happening/big-garden-birdwatch/register 



 Nursery 

 

 

This week we have welcomed lots of new friends as well as marking our value for this half term 

‘Justice’. The children have enjoyed creating paintings using the ‘pointillism’ technique. 





We carried out different activities for our 
half term value of Justice.  We painted 
handprint leaves to remind us of the story 
‘Amrita’s Tree’.  We listened to the story 
of Noah’s Ark and recounted it.  It teaches 
us how much God loves everyone equally, 
and how we should help those in need. 













 






